
 

July 18, 2024 
 
 
South Dakota Commission on Equal Access to our Courts 
500 East Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501-5070 
 
Re: ERLS’ Grant Request 
 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
ERLS requests $150,000 in funding during this grant cycle. In the event the CEAC awards DPLS their 
request for $48,248 in funding, ERLS requests $101,752 in funding or a higher amount up to $150,000 if 
DPLS is awarded a lesser amount or if DPLS is awarded no funding 
 
East River Legal Services intends to utilize all CEAC funding awarded during this grant cycle to update 
technology and to supplement their revenue. 
 
 
Technology 
 
ERLS maintains thirty laptops for use by staff.  In December 2023, ERLS’ technology support provider 
advised us to plan to replace all machines that have been in use beyond 6-7 years because we will be forced 
to update to Windows 11 towards the end of the year.  Unfortunately, due to the age of the machines, they do 
not allow for an upgrade to that software due to hardware limitations imposed by Microsoft.  ERLS’ case 
management office suite, and accounting software among others, will require Windows 11 to operate. 
 
Additionally, ERLS uses QuickBooks, the Desktop version for accounting and grant management purposes.  
Due to changes with QuickBooks, the Desktop version will no longer be available for use in 2025.  ERLS 
estimates the cost to purchase, set up, and train to use Cloud-based QuickBooks is $10,000 which includes 
new software, support from CMIT Solutions to set up the Cloud-based version, and conversion of 
information from the desktop to the cloud-based system. 
 
The quotation for laptop replacement is attached. 
 
 

            



 
 
 



 


